TOWN OF MILLVILLE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF SELECTMAN

MINUTES OF EXECUTIVE SESSION

September 26, 2022

Board Members Present: Chairperson, Jennifer Gill; Vice Chairperson, Andrew Alward;

Selectman, Richard Bremilst Board Members Absent: None

The Board of Selectmen was joined by Town Administrator, Peter Caruso. Executive session began at 8:30pm

• Police Chief Contract

o The board received a request for stipend pay for item 12 in the proposed police chief contract. The police chief requested additional pay to compensate for the time the police chief also performed sergeant duties. Andrew and Richard responded no to this request.

BMRSD

o The town administrator proposed drafting a letter to BMRSD documenting concerns regarding the Boiler Project. Although the town may not receive financial compensation, it may be worth documenting concerns via official channels for future reference given the concerns with how the engineering firm executed the project.

On motion by J. Gill, second by A. Alward, the Board votes (3-0) unanimously to adjourn the Executive Session meeting at 9:10 pm.

On motion by J. Gill, second by A. Alward, the Board votes (3-0) to return to executive session Meeting of the Board of Selectmen at 9:12 pm.

Approved By Board of Selectmen:

Jennifer Gill, Selectman and Chairman

Richard Bremilst, Selectman

Chairman

Andrew Alward, Selectman and Vice